
Witness  appeal  following
serious  assault  in
Moredunvale

Police  are  appealing  for  witnesses  following  a  serious  assault  in
Moredunvale on Saturday evening.

The incident happened around 9.30pm during a party at a property on
Moredunvale View when a 16 boy received an injury to his neck. He was
taken to ERI and the scene was secured while police investigated the
circumstances.

Police are now appealing for any witnesses who may have information that
can assist with enquiries.

Detective Constable John McShane said: “This assault happened on Saturday
night on Moredunvale View during a party attended by a number of youths.
While the 16 year old was not seriously injured, he is likely to have
permanent scarring. There was noise at the street at the time, and we
will hope this will jog people’s memories who may have information that
can assist.”

Those  with  information  can  contact  Police  Scotland  on  101  or
alternatively,  the  charity  Crimestoppers  on  0800  555  111.
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